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Jeff Gottfried, assistant to Cowboy Artists of America
member Bruce Greene, and a past award winner in the
Bosque Art Classic, uses his 25 years of sculpting
experience and his skills as a professional educator to
share his passion for the 3-dimensional form.

Intro to Sculpting Workshop
BINGO

KIDS SUMMER CAMPS

TROUBADOUR
SONGWRITER CONTEST

TBT'S WATSON AWARD

BOOKS ON THE BOSQUE
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In this 2-day workshop,
students will sculpt a 1/2-life-
sized human bust. Through
demonstrations, lectures, and
class activities, students will
learn basic sculpture
techniques: clay manipulation,
tools, armature, measuring
techniques, and anatomy. An
additional focus will be how to
look at and appreciate
sculpture in general. Students
will learn to identify a
sculpture’s expression of idea,

what makes a compelling design, and effective sculpture
display.
 
From sculpting techniques to appreciation of form, Jeff
will guide students through the basics and unlock the
wonderful world of sculpture!
 
Cost $200 (includes supplies)
July 12-13
9 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Limit 10 students



July starts another round of kid’s
camps. Cursive Writing Camp is a
new addition. Donna Jarman, a
certified cursive writing instructor,
will present these fun-filled three
days of learning. Camp is Wednesday
through Friday, July 6-8. The fee is
$50 per student which includes
supplies. Students will need to bring
their lunch, a morning snack and
prepare to write. There are still a few
openings for this camp. 

Music Camp is next up. This year it is
taught by Vicky Ketchum, former
Clifton resident. Ketchum previously
taught the program and has come
back this year to present it alongside
her daughter Abigail. Camp will run
July 18-22, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. On
Thursday at noon, the campers will
present a special program for parents
and friends. Camp is open to kids
who have completed 1st-5th grades
and will feature Orff Instruments, folk
dancing, singing, drama and more.
The fee is $75 and scholarships are
available. Sign up now.  

To round out our summer of camps
we have the Master Chef Junior
Camp, August 1-5. The Culinary Club
presents this special cooking camp
with a limited number of spots. Camp
is $90 per child and is available for
kids who have completed 4th-6th
grades. It runs from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

For additional information,
applications for each camp are
located online at
bosqueartscenter.org or 
call 254-675-3724.

Kids Summer Camps
By Deb Phinney
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Thanks to the generosity of the PETOL-Posey
Giving Fund all bingo players will now be able to
see every number on the bingo board after it has
been called! What a concept! The last number
called will light up on the board and the pattern
of the bingo game will also be seen on the board.
Adam Willman is going to have to come up with
some new jokes! No more jokes about the old
board! 

Join us July 12 at 6pm . Bring your refreshments
and food, and lots of cash for bingo! Bingo starts
at 6:30. All prizes will be at least $50!! $500.00
jackpot on the last game. The cost is $20 for 15
cards or $30 for 30 cards. It’s going to be hot
outside. Beat the heat and shout out BINGO!!

New BINGO Board
By Kathy Harr

The BAC played host to a dance recital in Frazier
Performance Hall, with many community
members attending who had never been to the
BAC, according to BAC president Leanne Donner.

Dance Recital



In Memory of 

Remember to renew your dues this month to
continue receiving your newsletter.
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MEMBERSH IP  DUE S



DONATIONS

It’s hot outside, but we’re cooling off with
homemade ice cream at our July 21 Culinary Club
meeting. Come at 5:00 p.m. and vote on the best
freezer of pure delight.

On May 19 the Culinary Club hosted Felecia and
Dustin Frederick for a fascinating presentation on
charcuterie board presentation. The young couple
began their business, Frederick & Co. Charcuterie
and Graze Boards, in January 2021 in the midst of
COVID-19. Despite challenges of the pandemic,
they have continued to flourish and expand their
clientele. The couple live with their two young
sons near Clifton. They met as teenagers working
at a Hamilton burger joint before Dustin served
eight years as a Marine including deployment in 

Culinary Club
By Bryan Davis and Virginia Richards

The BAC Book Club is growing!
Beginning in July, we will explore a
different literary genre each month.
July’s book will be a work of historical
fiction, while August’s focus will be
children’s books. Check out the BAC
website for a timely update of the
current selection (posted following
our monthly meeting), then plan to
join the discussion. Our group is open
to all BAC members, with no
additional dues required to
participate in the Book Club. Drop in
occasionally or become one of the
“regulars.” Our next meeting will be
Wednesday, July 27, at 10:00 a.m. in
the Atrium.

Book Club
By Beth Hatcher

Doyle Cox by Bryan & Julie Davis

In Honor of
Jan Kieta to Imagination Factory
[anonymous]

both Iraq and
Afghanistan. Felecia
said the origins of
their business started
with “sample plates”
they created for their
boys to help them
develop a taste for
different foods. They
used more than two
dozen different food
items during their
demonstration for the

Culinary Club. Due to the current business climate
and fuel costs, Frederick and Co. primarily caters
to larger events such as weddings and parties.
They maintain a current website at
FrederickCharcuterie.com. 

Please contact a member of the Culinary Club for
information on upcoming events and programs

General BAC
Austin Elevator Company, LLC

New Bench
A new bench was donated for
the front of BAC by Jim & Jeri
Arnold.



Longtime TBT veteran actress, director, and board
member Lorana Rush was the recipient of the
group's highest honor, the Frances Watson

Lorana Rush Receives TBT’s
Watson Award
By Bryan Davis
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Lifetime
Achievement
Award, on May
27. Rush was
presented the
award by TBT
president
Linda
Lowrance just
prior to
opening the
curtain for
TBT's popular
comedy, Four
Old Broads .
Rush was a
featured
player in the
show. 

Watson Lifetime
Achievement Award
was first presented
in 1988 to honor long
standing overall
contributions to the
Tin Building Theatre. 

Congratulations to
Lorana Rush for all
her many
contributions to the
TBT. “We wouldn't
be here without her,”
Lowrance said.

The concert was a success and we
thank all who joined us to have a
most enjoyable evening.

Crystal Gayle
By Linda Pfeiffer

The Needle Arts group enjoyed their
June meeting and welcomed two
new members to our group. Since the
first Monday in July is July 4th, the
Needle Arts Group will not meet until
August. Our August meeting will
feature Jean Davis, who will give
instructions on how to knit. 

If you have always wanted to know
how to knit, please plan to join us at
10:30 a.m., Monday, August 1, 2022. All
are welcome.

Needle Arts
By Punky Penberthy

Rush joined the group while still a high school
student in the mid-1980s. She has appeared in
dozens of plays over four decades as an actress.
She is also a gifted director and TBT leader. The

Troubadour
Songwriters Contest
By Linda Pfeiffer

We invite all songwriters
to submit their songs to
this great contest!
Entries are now being
accepted with a closing
date of August 8th.
Judging this year will be
T.G. Sheppard and Kelly
Lang. 

We look forward to
seeing some old friends
and making some new
friends in the
songwriting world.





ATRIUM GALLERY

NEL L  GODBY

Our Atrium Gallery is
pleased to have Nell
Godby as our artist for the
month of July. 

Godby is one of the
original founders of the
Art Club here at the
Bosque Arts Center. She
painted with Joann
Spieler in the early years
of Clifton and the BAC.
Godby prefers oils but has
done both oils and
watercolor. 

She began painting in the
early 1950s with a group
who started out in the old
City Hall basement.
Through the years this
special group of ladies
met in different locations
and finally ended up as
one of the original
organizational groups at
the BAC.

Godby’s artwork will be
on display 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
daily and at other times
during BAC events. Don’t
miss this special exhibit of
Ms. Godby’s paintings
during the month of July
in the Atrium Gallery.

Barbara Moore, our good president, was unable to
attend the June meeting, due to illness. Each of us
wishes her a speedy recovery. You were missed Barbara!

Bosque County Art Club
By Lillian Lemke Jacoway

During the June
meeting, the Bosque
County Art Club
enjoyed a demo on
landscape painting
by noted oil painter
Melanie Stokes. This
talented artist
worked on a large
painting that was
very pleasing. Good
job, Melanie – thank
you!

In July, Laura Vaughan will be conducting a short
workshop on zentangle, an interesting
and detailed technique in drawing.
Attendees are encouraged to
participate. Looking forward to it,
Laura. :-)

The June meeting also included the
election of new officers for the art
club. See results below.

Officers: President Barbara Moore,
Vice President Beth Hatcher,

Secretary Cheri Rogers, Treasurer Jan Beavers

Advisors: Stephanie Fanning, Linda Herzog, Judith Baker

Questions and suggestions: email ldlart@yahoo.com.

Congratulations to the winners of the quilt show. And
‘THANK YOU’ to the volunteers who made the show such
a success!

The guild meets the first Tuesday of each month at 
7 p.m. We invite you to join us. For questions and
additional information on the quilt guild, please call 
254-675-3724.

Quilt Guild
By Linda Pfeiffer
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Junior high and high school students from
Morgan visited in May to learn more about the
various facets of the visual and performing arts at
the BAC.

School Group Visit

Opening Ceremony: Sept. 10, 2022



Exhibition: Sept. 11-24



Art Patrons Private Reception: Sept. 9



Save the Date: Art Classic

Books on the Bosque returns
November 11-12, with special guests
including Radney Foster and Anne
Hillerman.

Books on the Bosque
Writing Contest

The writing contest in conjunction
with this year’s festival for writers
and readers will feature $1200 in cash
prizes in fiction, nonfiction, and
poetry. Awards of $250, $100, and $50
will be given for first through third
places, respectively, for short story,
narrative nonfiction essay, rhymed,
and unrhymed poetry. 

Contest guidelines will be available
at BosqueArtsCenter.org July 1. Entry
deadline is September 19, 2022.



Newsletter Contributors: Linda
Pfeiffer, Punky Penberthy, Kathy
Harr, Bryan Davis, Virginia Richards,
Deb Phinney, Beth Hatcher, Lillian
Lemke-Jacoway, Debra Evans,
Sydney Hewitt

Aug 1-5 2pm-5pm Master Chef Junior Camp

Jul 4 - BAC Closed for Holiday

Jul 5 10 am Art Club

Jul 5 7pm Quilt Guild



JULY EVENTS



EARLY AUGUST EVENTS

Piano lessons by appointment

Jul 6-8 - Cursive Writing Camp

Jul 12 6:30 pm Bingo

Jul 12-13 9am-4pm Intro to Sculpting Workshop

Jul 18-22 - Music Camp

Jul 21 5 pm Culinary Club

Jul 27 10 am Book Club



Last Month Memories



Quilt Show



WEEKLY EVENTS

Wednesday Yoga: 12:10 pm

Thursday Karate: 4:40 pm

Friday Yoga: 12:10 pm

Monday Yoga: 12:10 pm

Tuesday Karate: 4:40 pm, Guitar: by appointment 



Rodney Crowell

Jul 1 - Books on the Bosque Writing
Contest Guidelines Available

Aug 1 10:30 am Needle Arts

Aug 2 10 am Art Club

Aug 2 7 pm Quilt Guild

Aug 8 11:59 pm Texas Troubadour Songwriters
Contest Entry Deadline



N o n - P r o f i t  O r g .
U . S .  P o s t a g e

P A I D
P e r m i t  N o .  2 1
C l i f t o n ,  T e x a s

B o s q u e  A r t s  C e n t e r
P O  B o x  3 7 3
2 1 5  S .  C o l l e g e  H i l l
C l i f t o n ,  T X  7 6 6 3 4
( 2 5 4 )  6 7 5 - 3 7 2 4

BOSQUEARTSCENTER.ORG

A d d r e s s  S e r v i c e  R e q u e s t e d

D A T E D  M A T E R I A L

B O S Q U E  A R T S  C E N T E R
H O U R S  O F  O P E R A T I O N

W e e k d a y s :  9 a m  -  5 p m

P a r t  o f  t h e  C l i f t o n
A r t s  D i s t r i c t  a s
d e s i g n a t e d  b y  t h e
T e x a s  C o m m i s s i o n



MEET OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND STAFF

BOARD OF DIRECTORS OFFICE STAFF
Officers



Directors MANAGING DIRECTOR

Paige Sibila
PROGRAM DIRECTOR
Deb Phinney
DESIGN/LAYOUT, BAC NEWS
Debra Evans
Sydney Hewitt
FACILITIES MANAGER
Steve Schmidt
RECEPTIONISTS
Martha Erickson
Sandra Duwe-Hoskisson
Vikki Moore

Overnight accommodations for BAC events can be made at various hotels and
B&Bs in Clifton. Check our website for further information.

PRESIDENT
Leanne Donner
PRESIDENT-ELECT
Linda Pfeiffer
TREASURER
Blake Holman
SECRETARY
Jean Lewis Davis

Judith Baker
Judi Boston

Sidney Carlisle
Nancy Harvard
Janet Jackson

Jan Kieta
John Linn

Linda Lowrance
Cheryll Lundberg

Barbara Moore
Virginia Richards


